
Paul Manganiello 
 
Dear Senate Health and Welfare Committee Members, 
 
Please support universal publicly financed primary care, this would reduce the need 
for expensive hospitalizations and emergency room visits by preventing disease and 
treating conditions earlier. If we don’t invest in primary care, we will be left with 
predominately specialists, and this will not only be bad for public health, but also 
vastly increase costs! 
 
Although financing would be taken up next session, these bills would create a road 
map to universal publicly financed primary care. They would keep us on the road to 
health care as a public good set out in Act 48. 
 
 
 
 
Paul Manganiello 
P.O. Box 1001 
Norwich, VT 05055 

 


